

Waipuna Halswell-Hornby-Riccarton Community Board MINUTES ATTACHMENTS

Venue:	Rārākau: Riccarton Centre,	Rārākau: Riccarton Centre,	
	199 Clarence Street, Christchurch	ı	
TABLE OF	CONTENTS	PAGE	
4.1. Great	er Hornby Residents' Association		
Α.	Ross Houliston Presentation	3	

Tuesday 29 June 2021

5.01pm

Date:





Community Board 29/6/2021.

Good Afternoon.

This is just a bit of an update on issues around The Greater Hornby area.

A call was made requesting us to undertake a bit of a survey on a right turning green light on Aymies Rd./Shands Rd. intersection. The response from the community was an overwhelming yes.

This was discussed at our last meeting where it was fully supported and has now subsequently been forwarded to this meeting.

It was further recommended that right turning lights be investigated for Waterloo Rd. at Carmen Rd. It should be remembered that this intersection is on a link road between two industrial districts within Hornby. It is also the link road for the Hornby Mega Centre.

Wait times at both of these intersections can at times be in excess of 20 minutes, and is very frustrating to motorists.

The signage for Denton Park is now with Action Signs as well as the Denton Memorial with Decra-art.



The GHRA now has the Waimakariri River Data for analysis regarding gravel extraction from the river. This will be looked into, hopefully over the next month. This also includes lidar analysis.

The quarry's in our area continue to be of concern.

Fulton Hogan is using Roberts Rd. and Pound Rd. as a quarry haul road and there is an ongoing problem with dust from their quarries.

Abletts continue to crush concrete in the very near vicinity of Pound Rd. with no water resource, and therefore very little dust mitigation. Their consent renewal is due in August and should include all appropriate dust mitigation measures, including, spray or fogging devices fitted and used at all times on crushers.

Maugers remains a problem with the tree slash based bunds. There is also no way their bunds can be considered legal when a 22.5 degree angle is required and the current bund is at an approx. 50 degree angle and out to the fence. When the timber slash was deposited on site it was placed too close to the boundary fence, and when covered with earth, does not comply with the



requirements of the consent. The only way to fix this is to deconstruct these bunds and move them further back.

An Ecan officer inspected the bund work today and agrees the slope does not comply. She also took photo's of the bund. She has confirmed this will be discussed with Council compliance.

Quarry complaints are another area of concern. Council's list does not even list the complaints lodged about Mauger Constuction's failure to follow RMA regulations. One has to wonder how many other complaints are not listed, as there is only one page, compared to 106 with Ecan for the same period.

One other concern is the current dilaped state of the centre road plots from Carmen Rd. to the Sockburn Round-a-Bout.

Unfortunately, when the rubbish bins were removed from Denton Park, and the new automated one installed, staff installed this where it will not be close to the main source of the deposited rubbish, which is between the Denton Oval and the Rugby Rooms. We realise that it has



been placed in it's current location foe ease of the contractor, but the bulk of the rubbish is elsewhere.